SHADOW HILLS ESTATES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES - October 24, 2000 

Held at Eric Hamilton's residence at 10810 Wicks Avenue

PRESENT:   

BOARD MEMBERS:
Eric Hamilton, Howard Lontoc, Carmela Lacayo, Wendy O'Brien 

HOMEOWNERS:

Chris Akers, Tom Barth, Bea Bonk, Darrin Chin,

Helen Budlong, Moe Budlong, Sharon Stark,  Russell Stark, plus???

Eric Hamilton read the minutes of last year's annual meeting (September 27, 1999). Motion made by Eric Hamilton to approve the minutes as read.  Seconded by Carmela Lacayo.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried. 

TREASURER'S REPORT:  Howard Lontoc read the report of the balances of the Operating Fund and Reserve Fund for the month of September, 2000: 


$  8,321.06

Operating Fund ending balance 


$17,627.70 

Reserve Fund ending balance 


$25,948.76

Total Funds

Eric noted that trail upgrading is ongoing, and that $1,000 has been spent so far on Janetta Way and Helen.  He also asked that all present please mention the importance of attendance at these meetings to their neighbors. 

ASSOCIATION BUSINESS:  Eric Hamilton is the new Association president.  Carmela Lacayo will remain on the Board as member-at-large, and Wendy O'Brien will remain on as secretary.  Chris Akers volunteered for the (permanent) treasurer position.  Vito Paoletta will not return as vice president.  Moe Budlong volunteered for the vice president's position.  Motion made by Sharon Stark for elect the Board by acclamation, seconded by Howard Lontoc.  All in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.  Thanks went out to Howard and Vito for all their work (with a note to Vito that the Budlongs had not yet received their welcome basket!). 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
Eric asked that all neighbors be prepared for Hallowe'en.  The (off-duty) police officers will be here from 5 p.m. until 10 p.m.   In regards to the landscaping at the end of Janetta Way, it was noted that this property is owned by the City of Los Angeles, and therefore beautifying it at the Association's expense did not appear to be a problem.  Bea Bonk reported another car phone theft (from an unlocked vehicle).  The topic of a Security Company patrolling during the holidays (or other times) will be tabled until another meeting. 

A motion was made by Carmela Lacayo to pass the recommended 70-604 election for the Internal Revenue Service.  Seconded by Howard Lontoc.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Bea Bonk asked if the fire hydrants in the neighborhood could be spruced up/painted.  Motion made by Eric Hamilton for the Association to spend no more than $100. to purchase necessary supplies to re-do the fire hydrants.  Seconded.  All in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried. 

Tom Barth noted that the local fire department's emergency maps were incorrect in directing them to a fire in the Estates.  He also noted that a number of the fireplaces that were put in the homes may not be suitable for large, roaring fires (due to their zero clearance).  

7:50 p.m.  Meeting adjourned
